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Zena standing next to a giant Hollyhock in her and Steve’s garden.  Zena standing next to a giant Hollyhock in her and Steve’s garden.  
At 3.7m and still growing, has anyone grown a taller one this year?At 3.7m and still growing, has anyone grown a taller one this year?



Useful Telephone Numbers
Speed Watch Co-ordinator                       Simon Wager  simon.m.wager@gmail.com
Community Garden                             01985 844917
Book Club                        Jessica Johnson        01985 844174
Pilates                              01985 511693
Cookery Demonstrati ons                        Rosie Brown             01985 844236
Luncheon Club                             01985 844779
Welcome Club Outi ngs                            01985 844779
Scrabble Club                             01985 844919
Memorial Hall bookings                            01985 845303
Dr Andrew Murrison MP                                                           01225 358584  
                                                                                                                murrisona@parliament.uk
Mere Link Scheme                                                                              01747 860096 
Rev. Carol Wilson-Barker                                                                   01747 861859

The shop is open in the Village Hall on Mon, Wed and Fridays 9-11.30am
The post offi  ce is open in the Village Hall on Tuesdays 1-3pm

Bell Ringing Tuesday 7 pm in the Bell Tower at the Church, beginners welcome 844475 
Coff ee Mornings every Friday in the Hall 10 am ti ll 12 noon

Maiden Bradley Parish News – contributi ons are preferred in editable text format.
Email pat@visa-offi  ce.com 

 Magazine available online on the village website:

www.maidenbradleyvillage.org.uk
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2     Sun     2     Sun     COMMUNION SERVICECOMMUNION SERVICE     10am     10am

3     Mon    Household waste collection

10   Mon    Green Bin collection

12   Wed    Recycling

17   Mon    Household waste collection

23   Sun    23   Sun    SUNDAY WORSHIPSUNDAY WORSHIP      10am      10am

24   Mon    Green bin collection

26   Wed    Recycling

31   Mon    Household waste collection



Editorial
On my daily walks around the village I notice that it is time for many of us to cut 
back the branches that overhang the pavements.  There are some vicious looking 
brambles in need of attention before they take a swipe at someone’s face and 
many overhanging  flowering shrubs which attract bees and wasps which can also 
be a hazard to everyone.  Thank you for your attention to this annual problem.

With the easing of lockdown this last month, we were able to attend the Cake and 
Plant sale at the Village Hall, which was very successful and a chance to catch up 
with friends and neighbours, not seen for many months.  

The Shop receives donations of fresh fruit and vegetables/salad, locally grown, has 
a wonderful variety of essential everyday items from biscuits to butter, firelighters 
to freezer foods and always a friendly greeting and chat from the volunteers – 
please support this village asset.

Pat Kennedy 					           845397 pat@visa-office.com 

Church opening at last!
Hello Friends

Hallejuiah, praise the Lord we can gather again in our beloved church to worship!      
A group of us have got together to make sure that you will be safe as you come back 
– which is really important to us.  We have carefully done our Risk Assessment.

Our first service is CW communion on Sunday 2nd August at 10.00.  We aren’t yet 
able to sing in church – special tests are being carried out by Porton Down and the 
Salisbury Cathedral choir to check germ dispersal.  Communion in one kind only 
can be given but I can’t say the words “the body of Christ” to you as you receive a 
wafer.  No common cup either yet.  The seating is in alternate pews to which the 
sidesperson will guide you.  There is hand sanitiser of course and for Track and 
Trace we’ll need to hold contact details of you for 21 days.  Our church collection 
will now be held as you leave after the service.

Our next service is 23rd August which would have been the weekend of the Village 
Show.  Jane Hurd will lead this service combining the shows themes and celebrations 
in a virtual way this year.

If you don’t feel safe coming into the 
building there are still going to be 
online services found on stmichaels-
mere.org.uk website.

We are really looking forward to seeing 
you in church, please come if you can.

Love in Christ - Rev Carol



NEWS FROM THE HALL
Well, what can I say except “good old Maiden Bradley”! The plant and cake sale 
held outdoors in beautiful sunshine on 12th July raised just over £500, giving a 
much needed boost to hall funds. Huge thanks to all who attended and all those 
who contributed the delicious cakes and plants, with a special mention to Lakeside 
Garden Centre for their donation.

Our thanks must also go to Carol Kenzie for compiling the village quiz, enjoyed by 
many, and a nice change in these difficult times we are going through. As promised, 
here are the winners, so congratulations to them:

1st was Sue Priestner, and joint runners up were Janet Boothby and Fiona Russell. 
If anyone wants to see the answers they are available to view in the village shop.

Whilst on the subject of the shop, thank you to all those who continue to support it. 
As I’m sure you are aware, it has been a vital lifeline throughout lockdown and its 
continued use will ensure it remains with us for the future. Our appreciation must go 
to Sheila and the volunteers who make this possible, so a huge thank you to them.

With all the uncertainty that still surrounds us, there are no further events to an-
nounce as yet, but we hope to have something planned and ready to publish in the 
September news. So watch this space!

Meanwhile, stay safe and well.

Best Wishes,

Pam Thomlinson





Coronavirus - Help for the Community
Just as lockdown was approaching, the Parish council realised that a response was 
needed to the impending situation, of villagers having to self-isolate or shield.  
Therefore in mid-March, leaflets were rushed out to let everyone in the village 
about how to volunteer and how to ask for help.   We were overwhelmed with 
people offering assistance – in fact so many more people offered their services, 
than people requesting help!  Thank you so much to everyone who volunteered, 
and I am sorry if I never contacted you for assistance.

 In the end about 10 households received regular help, often from people in the 
village they had never met before and new connections and friendships have 
been formed as a result.   I know that there have been many other informal 
arrangements going on, with neighbours stepping up to help in all manner of 
ways.  There are some people who have now been shopping and doing errands 
for others regularly for over 4 months and I am exceedingly grateful to you all – 
THANK YOU.

 Hopefully there will no second wave, but if there is, we can be assured that there 
are a large number of willing people to step up!

Sarah Neish 



Progress Report from the Friends of Maiden Bradley Church

The Friends was set up 4 years ago to help raise money to look after our beautiful 
Grade 1 listed church in the village.  Over the last year we have managed to buy 
a new lawn mower for the churchyard, complete some much-needed work to the 
large stain glass window, and do some re-pointing work on the Tower.  In total the 
Friends has spent £3240 on various essential work on the church, just this year 
alone.

In the future we are hoping to get the clock restored, although need more 
donations before this can go ahead.  We are also looking at some restoration 
on the organ, which is suffering from bat damage as well as some decay.

We have been very fortunate in receiving a couple of large donations over the last 
few years, as well as having some regular givers.  We also raise money through Easy 
Fundraising (which raises funds through online shopping).  This is such an easy way 
of raising money -please consider signing up – the companies you are buying from 
donate the money – you don’t have to pay anything! I am happy to help anyone 
set it up.

Sarah Neish
sarah.neish@hotmail.co.uk

A VIRTUAL PRODUCE SHOW 2020

The show in the memorial hall would have taken place on August the 22nd this year, so 
could as many of you as possible take part in a virtual show during the 7 days between 
August 13th to the 20th. 
The idea is that during that time period you make a display of produce that has been 
grown in your garden, then photograph it and send it to the village newsletter ready for 
the September edition. The display photo could include a vase (or more) of flowers, a 
trug of fruit or vegetables or a mix of both. Preserves could also be included if the fruit 
or veg has come from your garden. 
Let’s share with each other what our gardens have produced during the week of the 
show, in the September edition of the village Newsletter.
If you have any questions, please phone Sue Priestner on 844244. 



INTERIOR
PAINTER & DECORATOR

20+ YEARS EXPERIENCE

Kaaren Arenka

Mobile: 07707 156 498
Email: kaaren.arenka@gmail.com

Tailored Lettings & 
Property Management

Residential Sales
Mere - 01747 356176

Maiden Bradley - 01985 844972
Andrew & Anne Freeman
Local, Reputable, Honest & Approachable
Free No Obligation Valuations

amuletresidential@gmail.com
Find us on Facebook 

www.onthemarket.com



The Elizabethan Evening is Back! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Sunday 6th September 2020 

 
Manor Farm 

Corsley 
BA12 7QE 

 
2pm or 6pm performance 

Running time 1hr. 
 

Please bring your own seating.  Picnics are discouraged due to Social 
Distancing but bring light refreshments if required.  

No food or refreshments will be available on site. 
 

Tickets Adults £10                                                                    01373 832 113 
Child 5-13yrs £7.50                                       office@theelizabethanevening.com                                                                        

It is essential to buy tickets in advance 



This month we are 
featuring a garden that 

is a haven for 
birds & insects

Sue Loudoun moved to Maiden Bradley in 2002 & her space was basically 
just a bare rectangle.  She is now 92 & still does all the work on her incredible 
creation herself.  As you can see from this white rose, insects prefer simple 
open flowers to the highly cultivated ones with many layers of petals meaning 
that they cannot easily find their way to the nectar.  Scientists report a huge 
reduction in the numbers of insects that are splattered on car windscreens 
since the 1970s (do you remember how often we needed to go & scrape them 
off?).  Insects may be a nuisance but they are all part of the network of life that 
we adjust at our peril, yes even the pesky wasps that have been attacking the 
new bees at the Community Garden.



Please send ideas & 
pictures to:

katemoore@silkmillstudios.co.uk 

or ring 844305.

You might like to take part in a 
nationwide survey; The Big 

Butterfly Count which continues 
until 9th August.  It only takes 

15 minutes.
  

Go to https://bigbutterflycount.
butterfly-conservation.org to 

download the helpful chart & 
start counting!

more pictures from Sue’s garden



Make a 

difference
 in

 your 

co
mmunity

NEEDED!VOLUNTEERS
VOLUNTEERS

Your local Link Scheme 
needs you:
Demand for our service is growing 
and we urgently need new 
volunteers to support the service

If you could spare some time, or for more information 
please contact us: 01380 722 241

Email: linkproject@communityfirst.org.uk

Photo Credit: drawingrooms@icloud.com



Welcome to Community Speed Watch News, compiled and produced by 
the Maiden Bradley Community Speed Watch Volunteers to keep the village 
aware of our activities.  
From the 20th July 2020 Community Speed Watch Teams can commence 
their activities within the current boundaries laid down by government 
regulation. 
This means that as of Friday 24th July Maiden Bradley Community Speed 
Watch teams will be active in the village twice a week for the coming 
months.  
During the lockdown period a lot of thought has gone into how we operate 
and the most appropriate areas to work. Frome Road, Church Street two 
position and High Street. 
With the joining of three new members now duly approved by Wiltshire 
police CSW we are up to strength. This makes the task less arduous for the 
group as a whole for the workload is spread more thinly. 
Thank you for all your support in the CSW activities and for your support in 
the future. 
We will publish as before results of the CSW activities monthly as soon as 
we collect them. 

 Simon Wager.  
Community Speed Watch Co-ordinator. 
Vice Chairman Maiden Bradley Parish Council 



                  Tel: 01985 845304
59 The Rank
Maiden Bradley
Wiltshire 
BA12 7JF
E: info@greenlifeplumbing.co.uk
www.greenlifeplumbing.co.uk

• Oil and Gas Boiler Installs – Boiler Finance Available
• General Plumbing Works
• Full Central Heating Systems
• Underfloor Heating
• Renewable Installs – Air Source Heat Pumps, Biomass
• 1st and 2nd Fix Plumbing Works – New Build, Extensions
• Bathroom Refurbishment, New Bathroom Projects

Planning a night
out? Are you

looking for child
or dog care?

E x p e r i e n c e d  c h i l d  a n d  d o g  s i t t e r  a v a i l a b l e .  
B a s e d  i n  t h e  v i l l a g e  -  c a n  d o  o v e r n i g h t .  

G o o d  r a t e s .  R e f e r e n c e s  a v a i l a b l e .

For  details call Millie on 07871 530755



Cranborne Chase AONB 
Management Plan 2019 - 2024

The full management plan for the AONB 
is now available online. We also have 

copies that are available on a USB stick 
which can be sent out as necessary.

 Please contact the office for more 
information. 

shirleymerrick@cranbornechase.org.uk

COVID-19 
Countryside Code

Natural England has created 
a shortened version of the 
Countryside Code for those 
visiting the countryside during 
the coronavirus pandemic. 

If you're looking for ideas about 
where to explore around Cranborne 
Chase, we have a series of walks and 
viewpoints on the explore pages of 
our website.

We are adding more walks over the 
summer but we would love to hear 
from you if you have a particularly 
favourite walk that you would like to 
share please get in touch.



CALLING ALL BUSINESSES!

We have a section on our new website dedicated to local businesses. So, 
whether you're an artist, run a pub, campsite or food retail business please 

send us any new or updated details for our website. 
Get in touch with us via email. 

www.cranbornechase.org.uk
email - info@cranbornechase.co.uk

 
 

 

RReeggiisstteerreedd PPooddiiaattrriisstt wwiitthh eexxtteennssiivvee NNHHSS eexxppeerriieennccee 

SSeerrvviicceess iinncclluuddee:: -- 

TTooeennaaiill ccuuttttiinngg.. CCoorrnn && hhaarrdd sskkiinn rreemmoovvaall.. DDiiaabbeettiicc ffoooott ccaarree && ssoo mmuucchh mmoorree!! 

AAppppooiinnttmmeennttss aavvaaiillaabbllee aatt yyoouurr oowwnn hhoommee oorr aatt MMaaiiddeenn BBrraaddlleeyy ccooffffeeee mmoorrnniinnggss 

FFoorr mmoorree iinnffoorrmmaattiioonn oorr ttoo mmaakkee aann aappppooiinnttmmeenntt,, ccoonnttaacctt KKaattee oonn 0077881144 661166440044 

 

 

 

PPooddiiaattrryy CCaarree 
PPrrooffeessssiioonnaall,, aaffffoorrddaabbllee ffoooott ccaarree 

 

Celebrat�on �n S�l�: 
�all�ng b����ng art�sts!

We’ve now appointed a lead arti st to work 
with communiti es to create their very own 
silk fl ags refl ecti ng the fl ora, fauna, history 
and culture of their places. Communiti es in 
the Chase & Chalke area can get involved 

and learn the art of silk bati k painti ng. These 
fl ags will be used at the annual ChalkEscape 

Walking Festi val and elsewhere. 
To get involved email 

charlott emoreton@cranbornechase.org.uk



www.garstonvets.co.uk

Frome  
01373 452225

Trowbridge  
01225 754021

Melksham  
01225 617779

Warminster  
01985 213350

Westbury  
01373 301448

Laser Therapy Treatment sessions are held at our Warminster and Trowbridge surgeries.  
Please contact your usual surgery to make arrangements.

We are offering 10% off Laser Therapy 
treatments during March & April.

Laser therapy
Laser therapy is a non-
invasive treatment using 
specific wavelengths of light 
(red and near-infrared) to 
create therapeutic effects 
which can improve would 
healing time, pain reduction, 
increased circulation and 
decreased swelling.



The commuinity allotment



Our Agents are appointed representatives of The National Farmers Union Mutual Insurance Society Limited (No. 111982). Registered in England. Registered Office: Tiddington Road, 
Stratford upon Avon, Warwickshire, CV37 7BJ. Authorised by the Prudential Regulation Authority and regulated by the Financial Conduct Authority and the Prudential Regulation Authority. A 
member of the Association of British Insurers. 

INSURANCE THAT’S 
ON YOUR DOORSTEP 

Having a local office means we’re accessible, whether you need to make 
changes to your policy or make a claim. 

We can help you with a range of insurances, including: 

•  Home 
•  Car 
•  Business 

•  Farm 
•  Equine 
•  Travel 

For a real conversation about your insurance call us or pop in 
NFU Mutual Warminster, Perry Farm, Maiden Bradley, Warminster, Wiltshire 
BA12 7JD 
Tel: 01985 845116 

D-0F78B540 



OUR FABULOUS OUR FABULOUS 
NEW RAILINGSNEW RAILINGS

THANKS TO ALL WHO THANKS TO ALL WHO 
GAVE THEIR TIME GAVE THEIR TIME 

AND SKILL AND SKILL 


